Kristin’s Class Newsletter

March 6, 2006  Clara Barton Open School 763-533-1092 kristinlorna@comcast.net
**************************************************************************

Dear Families,

     As we traveled around on Thursday I was impressed by all of the special things our city has to offer.  I was more impressed by the curious minds and perfect decorum of the students.  It was a lot to do, really, for first and second graders, but they gamely climbed on and off the bus and enthusiastically took in all there was to see.  We had a couple lucky surprises that involved extra-careful behavior.  We were invited inside the oldest church in the city to take a look at the historical stuff inside.  We also had a chance to sit in the Hennepin County  chambers and met with Peter McLaughlin, our county commissioner.  You would have thought that our kids had been carefully coached.  They were respectful, dignified and asked great questions.  I was so proud, and you would have been too.  Thanks to the parents who came along for the ride, and to the parents who worked behind the scenes to make our city trip so engaging.

Your turn!

     You’ll notice that there is limited homework on the back.  That can only mean one thing- a home project!  Look for the project description attached to this newsletter.
This Week

   We’ve been hopping back and forth in history as we prepared for our field trip.  This week we are going to read a book called A River Ran Wild by Lynn Cherry, which takes us from times before human settlement to the present.  Our spelling words come from that story.  On Tuesday, we will have a chance to see a production about the life of Abraham Lincoln presented by Historical Perspectives.    
Practicum Students

     Natalie, Lyn and Jocelyn try their hand at math this week.  They will start with some estimation work and then teach a game that helps us get a good handle on place value.  After Thursday, ask your kids to show you how to play BAM!    At the end of this week, their time with us will be over.  Thanks to Natalie, Lyn and Jocelyn for all their work. 
Thanks!

   Do you wonder what teachers do on their work days?  Friday we were introduced to a promising comprehension strategy called QAR.  Christina, Dawn and I also were able to do some planning for next year.  Thanks for your support-           Kristin
